
 

Composite High School Council 
March 4, 2024 

6:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
Composite High School – Theater 

 
 
Agenda 
 

1.Call to Order- 6:00 pm 
 

2.Welcome & Introductions 
 

3.Student Report- 
• Upcoming dance on March 21- We may be looking for volunteers.   

 
 

4.School Report 
• Administration met the board and when through the school report at 

this year’s assurance meeting.  Topics included teacher wellness, 
assessment and Phoenix philosophy 

• Teachers Convention (March 7-8) Teachers are looking forward to 
sessions on Thursday and Friday.   

• This time of year as we begin to plan for next year: 
1. Feeder school visits – March 18 and 19.  Grade 8’s will come 

and visit and have a tour.   
2. Course selections will be coming out after Spring Break 
3. We are expecting another 260 students.  We will be posting 13 

new positions including another LST, counselor, VP and the 
remaining will be teachers.  

4. Space will be at a premium and we are looking at creative ways 
to find space and classrooms.  Class sizes will have to increase. 
Teachers will be on carts and in classrooms during prep blocks.  

5. Grad will have to change as grad classes will approach 400 
students.   

6. Open house – March 27 for grade 8 parents.  We are combining 
with the Arts Gala as well as the IB parent information night      
(grade 10-12)    

 

 



 

 
• After spring break we will be finishing quarter 3 and then have PTI’s   

 
• Asking for feedback on our new website.  Please take a look at the website 

and provide your thoughts so that it is as efficient as possible.  
 What else would you like to see on our website?  

 
 

5.Board Report 
• February 23- employee appreciation week.  Week-long celebration for 

all staff ending with a wellness day for all staff.   
• Changes with the Division: Matt Pepper will be moved as principal at 

Montrose. New posting for Isabel Campbell School.  May have a 
tumble effect as Administration move schools. 

• The budget development process has begun. Hopeful that the new 
budget will keep up with the projected growth.   

 
Questions:  
Have there been pushback from parents with phones:  
Still working to eliminate phones in the classroom.  We would like to have a 
meeting in the Spring to speak with parents about the issue.   
 
Is there enough access to bathrooms:   
Trying to make sure that all bathrooms are functioning working with maintenance 
on that.  Also working with teachers that they track students out of the room they 
are quick and back in the room so that bathrooms are not being used to visit friends 
etc.   
 

  

6.Adjournment 
 

Next meeting April 8, 2024 
 
We will begin and end our meetings on time and will stay fully engaged. 
We will be respectful contributing members at each meeting – safe environment. 
We all agree to complete pre-post-meeting responsibilities and duties. 
We all will assume positive intentions and be willing to share. 
We all agree to communicate if you are not able to attend. 
 


